
Knights of Columbus 
Knightly - Cnews  
Incarnate Word Council 9981 
January, 2019      Volume 31      Number 1 
  www.IWknights.com    http//facebook.com/IWKnights9981 
 
HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL OF YOU. MAY THE NEW YEAR 
BRING YOU HAPPINESS AND GOOD FORTUNE.  
 
WE WILL BE PRAYING THE ROSARY IN ONE OF THE SMALL 
ROOMS OFF OF THE LOWER CHURCH HALL AT 6:30PM 
BEFORE EACH OF OUR GENERAL MONTHLY MEETINGS 
 

1 

COUNCIL MEETING 
JANUARY 10, ’19 
 
The meeting of the Council 
will take place in the 
Watson Room located in the 
lower church hall. 
The meeting will begin at 
7:00pm.  
 

FROM THE GRAND 
KNIGHT: 
 

Brother Knights, 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy 
New Year!  
I’m looking forward to the 
new  year and the 
opportunities we will have 
to help our parish and 
community.  
The year 2018 was a busy 
year in the Council with a 
couple of awesome new 
activities along with 
continued support and 
success of our regular 

programs.  In 2018 our 
Council enrollment hit a 
new record level at 200 
members. It’s great to see 
our Council continue to 
grow and be successful but 
I’m sure we can raise to new 
levels of success with 
greater involvement by our 
members. Many of the 
hours of volunteer service in 
our Council is performed by 
less than 15% of the 
membership, I’m asking the 
other 85% of our Council to 
make an asserted effort in 
2019 to become more 
involved with the Council 
and give just a few extra 
hours of service this year. 
We’re unable to be 
successful without everyone 
being involved and I thank 
you for all your help in 
2018 but please try to give 
just a little extra time in 
2019 if you are able. 
I’ve listed below a few 
important events in the 
near future that I would like 
you to consider attending. 
 

Saturday January 26, 
2019- The 2nd semester of 
“That Man Is You” program 
is held at Incarnate Word 
each Saturday morning at 
6:30 AM. Come join us and 
over 100 men of the parish 
each Saturday morning as 
we grow in our faith and 
learn how to become better 
leaders in our families and 
community. Don’t worry if 
you missed the Fall 
semester, you will fit right 
in.  Email Jerry Burmeister 
for details and to answer 
any of your questions. 
gburm@sbcglobal.net 
 
Saturday February 2, 
2019- The 12th Annual 
Catholic Men for Christ 
Conference.  What better 
way for us to gather as men 
and begin a New Year than 
to give a day of our time to 
our Lord and Savior.  Call 
or Email Ted Juen for more 
information on the CMFC 
Conference at 314-205-
1823 or 
tedjuen@us.ibm.com.  
 

http://www.iwknights.com/
mailto:tedjuen@us.ibm.com
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Sunday January 20, 2018- 
If you are a 1st Degree 
member of the Knights of 
Columbus this date is 
specifically for you!!  On 
January 20, we are having a 
2nd / 3rd Degree Ceremony 
at Incarnate Word Parish. 
At this ceremony you will 
have the opportunity to 
move to full Knighthood 
with your fellow Council 
members. Call myself or Bill 
Davis and reserve your seat 
at the ceremony and move 
to full Knighthood. Bill 
Davis- 314-469-8962 or 
Chris Williams- 314-602-
7714.  
  
January 10th- Our next 
General meeting at 7pm in 
the Watson room. We will 
pray the Rosary in the LCH 
at 6:30pm before the 
meeting, please come and 
pray with us if you are able. 
 
God Bless and Happy New 
Year, 
 
Chris Williams 
Grand Knight 
 

LADIES AUXILIARY 
MEMBERS: 
 
HAPPY NEW YEAR  
LADIES, 
 
Hope everyone had a 
memorable Christmas and 
wishing for a healthy 2019. 
Our meeting on Thursday, 
January 10, 2019 will be 
our first for the year. 
Refreshments to be 
provided by Sue Bollinger 
and Marian Knauf. 
 
 

Remember:   
Felice Coure Dance 
Saturday, January 12, 2019 
Vocation Rosary, after the 
8:45 Mass on January 20, 
2019 
 

Sincerely,  
Joan Mengwasser  
President 
 

LADIES AUXILIARY 
BIRTHDAYS: 
 
January 
 
Rita Halpin 
 

 
Happy Birthday to You! 
 

KEEP THEM IN 
YOUR PRAYERS: 
 
Ladies Auxiliary Members: 
 
A J Walker 
Kay Villagran 
 
Please keep them in your 
prayers. 
 

BENEDICTION: 
 
Join your fellow Knights for 
Benediction at 8:45p.m. 
preceded by the Chaplet of 
Divine Mercy and Sacred 
Heart Litany at 8:30p.m. 

every Wednesday at 
Incarnate Word Church. 
 

ROSARY FOR 
VOCATIONS:   
JANUARY 20, ’19 
 
We will pray our rosary for 
Vocations on Sunday, 
January 20th, after the 
8:45a.m. Mass. All members 
are welcomed to spend an 
extra 15 minutes after Mass 
to recite the rosary, so 
please plan to join us. 
 

KNIGHTS 
BIRTHDAYS: 
 
January 
 
Mike DiScala 
Charles Dignan 
Ray Griffith 
Anthony Koester 
James Leach 
 

 
Que Purnell 
Gerard Sander 
John Wenneman 
 
Happy Birthday to you all 
and may you have many 
more to come. 
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KEEP THEM IN 
YOUR PRAYERS: 
 
Father Timothy Vowels 
Lou Juranas 
Richard Rahubka  
Donald Mohrmann 
Larry Hoepfner 
Arsenio Receniello 
Al Villagran 
Que Purnell 
Nick Carter 
Charlie Shikany 
Kevin O’Sullivan 
 
Please pray for your brother 
Knights and may their 
illnesses and pains subside 
and may they get on the 
road to a speedy recovery 
very soon. May God be with 
you and guide you to a full 
recovery.  
 

FELICE CUORES:  
 

Next Dance 
 

Saturday, January 12, 
2019 

Our December dance was so 
much fun with Santa Claus 

and Mrs. Claus! 
 
As always dances are held 
at St. Clare of Assisi School,  
15642 Clayton Rd. in 
Ellisville. The dances begin 
at 7:00 pm and end at 
10:00 pm. 
Be sure to sign in for 
Council 9981 and sign up 
for a job. If you can only 
work a few hours come for 
set up (at 6:30pm)  
or clean up (at 9:45pm). 
 
Questions? Contact: Bill or 
Jan Lukas 636.537.9801, 

Gerry Villaire 
636.391.1620, or 
Ron Weiss 314.537.6352 
 

ROSES FOR LIFE: 
 
We will be offering 
miniature red roses that 
can be signed by all in the 
Church vestibule after 
Masses on January 12th 
and 13th, 2019.  
We will also be accepting 
donations for the 
Archdiocesan Lifeline 
Coalition that supports local 
crisis pregnancy agencies, 
like Birthright and Our 
Lady’s Inn. 
Each volunteer should go 
back to the Church 
vestibule after Holy 
Communion.  One Knight 
should stand by the long 
table to tell people where to 
put their signed rose and 
where to put their donation. 
All others should stand at 
the Church exits with roses, 
pens, and clipboards in 
hand as people are leaving 
Mass. 
Please volunteer for this 
activity after the Mass that 
you will attend during the  
weekend of January 12th   
& 13th.  A few minutes of  
your time after Mass can  
help those that need these  
crisis-pregnancy agencies.  
 
Jerry Burmeister, 
Pro-Life Chairperson 
 
 
 

BLOOD DRIVE: 
 
The next blood drive will be 
held on Saturday, January 

12th, 2019 from 7:30am to 
1:00pm in the lower church 
hall. 
There is a need of 
volunteers to help sign up 
donors after all the Masses 
on the weekend of January 
5th and 6th. 
Please come by and help 
save a life.  The life that you 
save might be yours! 
If you can volunteer some 
time to help sign up donors 
and either setup or cleanup 
the day of the Blood Drive, 
call either Jeff Grotegeers at 
636-394-9485 or Don 
Mueller at 314-439-9755. 
 

BASKETBALL FREE 
THROW: 
 
The Council will be 
sponsoring the annual 
Incarnate Word youth 
basketball free throw 
contest on Wednesday, 
January 9th at 6:00pm in 
the Kent Center. 
Volunteers are needed to 
help out with the free throw 
contest. So if you can help 
out, please call Jason 
Thurman at 314-305-4131 
or jsthrmn@sbcglobal.net or 
just show up. Your help is 
needed and let’s show our 
support to the youth of the 
Parish. 
Volunteers need to be at the 
Kent Center by 5:30pm. 
 

VALENTINES 
SWEETHEART 
BRUNCH: 
 
The annual Knights of 
Columbus Valentine 
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Sweetheart Brunch will be 
held on Sunday, February 
17th, at 10:30am (following 
the 8:45am Mass).  
The event will take place 
this year at Incarnate Word 
in the lower church hall.   
Cost will be listed in the 
February newsletter.  
Call or e-mail Eric 
Bergmann at 636-532-7017 
or bergy2844@sbcglobal.net 
by February 10th for 
reservations or questions. 
 

PATRIOTISM 
DEGREE - HOLY 
SPIRIT ASSEMBLY 
NOTES: 
 
The Fourth Degree Holy 
Spirit Assembly 3588 holds 
their meeting on the fourth 
Wednesday of every month 
at 7:00pm.  See you on 
Wednesday, January 23, 
2019 at Incarnate Word 
Church in the lower church 
hall for the next Assembly 
meeting.  
 
SAVE THE DATE: The 
2019 Patriotism Degree 
Exemplification will be 
held at the Airport Hilton on 
Saturday, March 2, 2019. 
See the attached flyer in 
this newsletter for more 
information. 
If you are a Third Degree 
Knight, please consider 
becoming a Patriotism 
Degree Knight, you won’t be 
sorry that you had made 
this commitment. 
Letters will be sent to all 
Third Degree Knights 
concerning taking your 
Patriotism degree. 

If you know a member of 
our Council is a Third 
Degree Knight please take 
the time to encourage him 
to be a Knight of the 
Patriotism Degree.  
 
Visit the website:  HOLY 
SPIRIT ASSEMBLY, 
ASSEMBLY #3588 at 
www.kofcassembly3588.org 
for more information. 
 

ADMISSION & 
FORMATION 
DEGREES: 
 
There will be an 
Admissions (First) Degree 
held at Incarnate Word on 
Tuesday, January 15, 
2019 in the Watson Room. 
There will be a Formation 
(Second & Third) Degree 
held on Sunday, January 
20, 2019 in the Kent 
Center.  Volunteers will be 
needed for both Degree 
Exemplifications. 
 

IW KNIGHTS 
FACEBOOK: 
 
If you have anything you 
want posted on the IW 
Knights Facebook page, 
please place at the top of 
the email "PLEASE POST 
ON IW KNIGHTS 
FACEBOOK"  so I will know 
to post it on our Facebook 
and not have to guess as to 
whether the email I get is to 
be posted on Facebook or 
not.  Thanks for your 
cooperation and 
understanding. 
 

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 
 
Mr. Bryan V. Hewing  
New Media Coordinator, & 
Webmaster, Incarnate Word 
Knights of Columbus 
Council #9981 (Chesterfield, 
MO) 
 
 

TO THOSE THAT 
ARE RETIRED:  
 
Knights, are you retired?  

Then let’s do lunch! 

 If you are a Knight and 
have retired, you are invited 
to join us for lunch on the 
4th Monday of each month. 
We meet at a local pub for a 
bit of food, conversation, 
laughs and fellowship. 

There are no dues and no 
structure. That means 
coming to lunch when you 
are available. The 
conversations are open to 
any subject you want to 
discuss including politics 
and religion. 

We meet at Harpo’s Bar & 
Grill (in the Hilltown Village 
Center at the corner of Olive 
Blvd. and Chesterfield 
Pkwy. East). The time is 
1:00 pm on the 4th 
Monday of the month. 

If interested, contact Buz 
Peek (tel:314-576-4033; 
email peekstl@gmail.com) to 
receive a monthly notice. 
We also like to know how 
many are coming so the pub 
can place extra tables 
together for us 

http://www.kofcassembly3588.org/
tel:314-576-4033
mailto:peekstl@gmail.com
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ADORATION 
CHAPEL: 
 
The Adoration Team needs 
you!  Please prayerfully 
consider joining us to 
ensure that Jesus is never 
alone in the chapel. 
We have lost several adorers 
recently and continue to 
need help with several 
hours that do not have 
anyone assigned to them 
along with other hours 
where Adorers are looking 
for prayer partners.  
Spending time with Jesus is 
a great way to enrich your 
spiritual and personal life. 
You will leave the chapel 
feeling renewed and healed.  
We are desperately in need 
of ADORERS see the parish 
bulletin for a list of SOS 
time slots that need to be 
filled.  
The Church and the world 
have a great need of 
Eucharistic Adoration. 
Jesus waits for us in this 
Sacrament of Love.” ~ Pope 
John Paul II wrote, “You 
can make a difference for 
yourself and the world!!!”  
When you can’t make it to 
your hour, please contact 
your partner if you have 
one, or call a sub to ensure 
someone will be there. Sub 
lists are on the back wall of 
the Chapel.  
Please contact Julia Lewis 
@ 314-974-4548 or by email 
at julielewis@sbcglobal.net 
for questions or to sign up. 
 
 

PRAYER FOR 
VOCATIONS: 
 
Please remember the 
following prayer whenever 
possible for the benefit of 
Church Vocations. 
Heavenly Father, bless your 
Church with an abundance 
of holy and zealous priests, 
deacons, brothers and 
sisters. 
Give those you have called 
to the married state and 
those you have chosen to 
live as a single person in the 
world, the special graces 
that their lives require. 
Form us all in the likeness 
of your Son so that in Him, 
with Him and through Him, 
we may love you more 
deeply and serve you more 
faithfully, always and 
everywhere.  
With Mary, we ask this 
through Christ our Lord. 
 

FOR THE GOOD 
OF THE ORDER: 
 
If any Knight knows of any 
Brother Knight who is sick 
or if there was a death of a 
member in a member’s 
immediate family, please 
contact Buz Peek at 314-
576-4033 to organize 
support.  
The Knights are committed 
to assist any widow of a 
deceased Knight.  If you 
know a widow of a Brother 
Knight or a member in 
need, please contact our 
Grand Knight, Chris 
Williams at 314-576-0878.  
 

MEMBERSHIP 
DIRECTOR:  
 
You know a Catholic 
gentleman who would be a 
fine addition to our 
Council!!!  Have you 
invited him to join?  If 
not, please extend the 
invitation ----- if you have 
asked ----- please again 
invite him to join.  You are 
providing an opportunity for 
entry into the finest 
Catholic Fraternity in the 
world.  If you wish 
assistance, contact Rob 
Schultz, Membership 
Director, 314-205-8135. 
 

EDITOR IN CHIEF: 
 
Please help in assisting me 
in the publishing of this 
newsletter by providing me 
feedback on the newsletter 
and by submitting your 
monthly column as early as 
possible. 
Any member of the Council 
can submit articles for the 
monthly newsletter. If you 
have an article to submit, 
please forward it to me by 
the deadline for newsletter 
articles.  
 
Jeff Grotegeers 
1255 Richland Meadows Dr. 
Ballwin, Mo. 63021 
or e-mail to: 
gcgrote@gmail.com 
 

mailto:gcgrote@gmail.com
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DEADLINE FOR 
NEWSLETTER 
ARTICLES: 
 
For the February 2019 
newsletter, the deadline will 
be January 24, 2019. 
 

BITS & PIECES: 
 
New Years Eve One Liners  
 
A New Year’s resolution is 
something that goes in one 
year and out the other.  
 
My new year’s resolution is 
to be more optimistic by 
keeping my cup half-full 
with either rum, vodka, or 
whiskey. 
 
 New Years Eve is the only 
acceptable time to wear 
body glitter without being 
mistaken for a stripper.  
 
My New Years resolution is 
1080p I'm getting drunk 
just thinking about 
tomorrow night.  
 
My New Year’s resolution is 
to stop hanging out with 
people who ask me about 
my New Year’s resolutions.  
 
I have only one resolution. 
To rediscover the difference 
between wants and needs. 
May I have all I need and 
want all I have. Happy New 
Year! 
 
 If 2014 was a person, I’d 
sue him for pain and 
suffering and lost wages.  
 

This New Year’s I resolve to 
be less awesome since that 
is really the only thing I do 
in excess.  
 
May all your troubles last as 
long as your New Year 
resolutions.  
 
I want to get so drunk that 
if vampires bit my neck 
they'd get a Bloody Mary.  
 
I wanna kiss you on 
December 31st from 11:59 
pm to 12:01 am, so I can 
have an amazing ending to 
2014 and a beautiful 
beginning into 2015.  
 
Many things can be 
preserved in alcohol this 
New Years Eve. DIGNITY is 
not one of them. Every year 
I make a resolution to 
change myself....... this year 
makeing a resolution to be 
myself!  
 
I'm planning on finding new 
and interesting things to 
hate about my job in 2015. 
 
Just heard that in 2015 
there will be a new device 
that can turn thoughts into 
speech. I have had that for 
years, it’s called alcohol.  
 
My New Years Resolution is 
to break my New Years 
Resolutions....That way I 
succeed at something!  
 
I'm actually feeling pretty 
okay about not 
accomplishing anything this 
year.  
 
My 2015 resolution is for 
everyone else to gain the 50 
pounds I refuse to lose. 
 
Tonight the Mayor is 
dropping the ball in New 

York while Congress is 
dropping the ball in 
Washington.  
 
There have been many 
times in 2014, when I have 
annoyed you, disturbed 
you, irritated you, and 
bugged the hell out of 
you....today I just wanna 
tell you I plan to continue in 
2015!  
 
New Years Eve Short 
Jokes  
 
What do you tell someone 
you didn't see at New Year's 
Eve? I haven't seen you for 
a year!  
 
What happened to the Irish 
man who thought about the 
evils of drinking in the New 
Year? He gave up thinking.  
 
What's the problem with 
jogging on New Years Eve? 
The ice falls out of your 
drinks!  
 
What do you call always 
wanting a date for New 
Year’s Eve?  
Social Security  
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CONCERT AT INCARNATE WORD, JANUARY 12, 2019 AT 7:00PM: 
 
To begin the New Year, we will have a concert at Incarnate Word Parish with violist, Xi Zhang and 

pianist, Shen Wen. Xi is a violist with the St. Louis Symphony Orchestra and Shen is Director of 

Keyboard Studies at SLU.  

The first half will feature music by Carl Stamitz, a popular late 18
th century composer. The second 

half, Mr. Chuck Neff will read Matthew’s Infancy Narrative, that is the history of Jesus and His 

parents around Christ’s birth up through Herod’s slaughter of the children in Bethlehem. During 

the reading there will be brief classically-styled musical interludes written by Incarnate Word’s 

Music Director, Dr. Joseph Tyldesley. These interludes will serve as points of reflection to the 

Biblical text.  

The musicians will be volunteering with Music for Food, musicforfood.net, and the Knights of 

Columbus will be collecting canned goods or donations that will benefit Mother Theresa’s 

Missionaries of Charity Food Pantry and is sponsored by the Knights of Columbus. All are welcome 

and encouraged to come to an evening of beautiful music and quiet reflection!  

Joe Tyldesley 

Incarnate Word Musical Director 
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ST. LOUIS, MISSOURI, MO-EXEMPLIFICATION 
Sir Knight, Rev. Ed Stanger, State Chaplain, Honoree 

SATURDAY- MARCH 2, 2019 
St. Louis Airport Hilton 

               10330 Natural Bridge Rd 
St. Louis, MO 63134 

 
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

 9:30 am-12:00 pm Registration 
 12:30 pm  Candidates Line-Up 
 1:00 pm  Exemplification 
 12:30 pm  Ladies Luncheon 

4:00 pm  Mass 
 7:00 pm  Banquet 
 
The Exemplification fee is set at $70 per candidate by Supreme. ($80 with Suspender Baldric) The cost for 
clergy is $37.  This fee includes one Banquet ticket for the candidate.  Hotel Reservations must be made directly 
with the Hotel (Please mention Knights of Columbus 4th Degree) no later than February 8, 2019, to secure the 
room rate of $92 per night plus taxes.  Contact 1-800-314-2117. 
 
Dress for candidates and members attending the Exemplification is dark suit, white shirt, and dark tie.  Military, 
Law Enforcement and Fire personnel have the option to wear dress uniform. 
 
Fourth Degree Members are urged to attend the degree and banquet to support the new members. 
 
Mail all copies of Fourth Degree Membership Documents (properly signed by Faithful Navigator, Faithful 
Comptroller and Financial Secretary) with a check (payable to Knights of Columbus Fourth Degree) for your 
$70 ($80)Exemplification fee no later than February 16, 2019 to: 

John S. Appelbaum, District Master 
105 Forest Glade 

Imperial, MO 63052 
Banquet Request Forms and checks for additional guests must be mailed no later than February 16, 2019, to: 

Keith Milson, Secretary to the Master 
2350 Market St 

St. Louis, MO 63103 
Note* All Candidates and members attending the banquet must complete and return the Banquet form  

 
 

 --------------------------------------------CUT ALONG THIS LINE-------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Indicate quantity and return with check as noted above. 
 

Candidate    No._____________ (no charge) 
Spouse/other guests    No. _____________ x $44= $____________ 
Total No. Banquet Tickets  ________          Total amount paid______________ 
Candidate/Member Name (please print)_________________________________ 
Telephone #______________________________Council Number______   
Assembly Number________Make all checks payable to Knights of Columbus 4th Degree 
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Recording Secretary Meeting Notes 
Of Thursday, December 8, 2018 

Council #9981 Meeting 
 
Grand Knight, Chris Williams, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
Chaplain   Fr. Hogan    Excused 
Grand Knight   Chris William    Present 
Deputy Grand Knight Jim Ressler   Excused 
Chancellor   Bud Avery    Present 
Recorder   Kevin Stanley   Excused 
Treasurer   Jeff West   Present 
Advocate   Vince Throckmorton  Present 
Warden   Denis Demeter   Present 
Inside Guard   Ronald Weiss   Present 
Outside Guard  Ed Ferder   Excused 
Trustee 1yr   Bill Davis    Excused 
Trustee 2yr   Don Mueller   Present 
Trustee 3yr   Dave Goetz   Excused 
Financial Secretary  Gene Fallert   Present 
Lecturer   Nick Zak   Excused 
District Deputy   Jerry Lamoureux  Excused 
 
The minutes from the November meeting were accepted and approved by the Council. 
 
Grand Knight Report  
 

• Thanks to all of those members for saying the rosary before the Council meeting. 
• Zip R Zeppa will give a short talk at the January meeting. 
• Raffle tickets from Our Ladies Inn are available at a cost of $10.00 per ticket. 
• The Council bought three (3) BIG DRAW tickets at a cost of $50.00 each from the Fourth 

Degree Holy Spirit Assembly 3588. The winning tickets will be drawn on December 14. 
• Paul Nord, a member of our Council was awarded a honorary life membership card. 
• A letter from the Academy of St. Louis was read thanking the Council’s donation of 

$5,080.00 from the proceeds of the Council’s 2018 golf tournament. 
• Steve Dickhut will speak to Fr. Schoeder about trying to start a Family Rosary after the 

8:45am mass for all parishioners to participate in. This is part of a new Faith In Action 
program. 

• The November Felice Cuores Dance only had nine (9) volunteers from our Council. Need 
more Council participation at the upcoming dances. 

• The monthly challenge from Supreme Chaplin Archbishop William E. Lori was read to the 
Council. This month’s challenge is to pray a decade of the Rosary daily. 

• It was pointed out that the Council membership should consider supporting the Third 
Sunday Rosary after the 8:45am Mass. 

 
Membership:  Rob Schulz 
 

● An Admissions Degree to be held on January 15th, 2019 at Incarnate Word parish  
● The Council has five (5) new members 
● Council membership is now at 200 members 
● Presented Joe West, Jeff West’s son, with his membership badge. 
● Introduced one of our new brothers, Jim Normile, to the Council. He presented his bio to 

the Council. 
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Treasurer:  Jeff West  
 

● As of end of November 2018 
○ Prev. Balance:  $43,400.00 
○ Deposits:  $  2,845.00 
○ Less Check Clear:  $  5,829.00 
○ Bank Balance: $40,454.00 
○ Net Funds Avail:  $26,695.00 

 
Finance Secretary:  Gene Fallert  
 

● As of end of November 2018 
○ Income:   $  2,840.00 
○ Disbursements:  $23,875.00 
○ Savings Account $26,276.00 

 
Trustees Report:  Dave Goetz, Don Mueller & Bill Davis 
 

● Working on the 2018-2019 charitable contributions.  Looking at combining some of the 
smaller charitable contributions. 

● Council 9981 is a 501C8 non-profit organization. 
 
4th Degree:  Stan Mengwasser 
  

• Holy Spirit Assembly will have a Christmas Social at Ascension parish on Friday, December 
14th. 

● Holy Spirit Assembly - Big Draw - $50 per ticket. Drawing will be held on December 14th. 
● Still looking for Honor Guard.  Extra regalia is available.  
● Exemplifications 2019: 

○ Next hospitality room planning meeting will on Tuesday, January 8, 2019 at the 
Hillsboro KofC Hall. 

○ Saturday, March 2, 2019 is the date for the 2019 Fourth Degree Exemplification.  
○ Cardinal Glennon Assembly 567 will be the host for the Fourth Degree 

Exemplification hospitality room. 
 
Deputy Grand Knight – Jim Ressler (GK, Chris Williams officiated the Directors Programs Reports) 
 
Pro Life & Building the Domestic Church:  Jerry Burmeister 
 

● Roses for Life event will be held on the weekend of January 12 & 13 after all of the Masses. 
 
Third Sunday: Larry Hoepfner for David Goetz  
 

● The rosary for vocations will be recited January 20th, 2019 after the 8:45am Mass. 
 
Evangelization: Ted Juen  
 

● CMFC will be February 2, 2019 at the UMSL Touhill Theater 
● The book, “Biggest Lie in History of Christianity”, will be handed out after all of the 

Christmas Masses. Will need 8 to 10 volunteers after each Mass to hand out the books. 
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Chancellor: Bud Avery 
 

● No report 
 
Community Director:  John Owens/Vince Throckmorton/Tom Schneider 
 

● The last highway clean-up was in October. Will resume in 2019. 
 
Felice Cuores:  Ron Weiss 
 

● December 15th will be the Christmas dance at St Clair of Assisi. Santa Claus & Mrs. Claus 
will be present. 

● Appreciated all who showed up last month. 
 
Family Director:  Eric Bergmann  
 

● The next Fifth Sunday Mass will be held on Sunday, December 30 at the 8:45am Mass. The 
Honor Guard will be present at the Mass. Join us after the Mass in the lower church hall for 
donuts, bagels, coffee and juice. 

● The Valentine Sweetheart Brunch will be held on Sunday, February 17th, after the 10:30am 
Mass in the Incarnate Word lower church hall. Price per person is still to be determined. 

● A Dinner Social is being planned to be held in February, 2019. Will be sampling steaks from 
Kuna Foods for a proposed raffle of steaks during the 2019 Fish Fries. 

 
Youth Director:  Jason Thurman 
 

● The Basketball Free Throw Contest will be held on Wednesday, January 9, 2019. Will need 
volunteers to help out with the contest. Volunteers need to show up at 5:30pm prior to 
contestant registration. 

 
Council Director:  Andy Dyszlewski & Jeff Grotegeers 
 

● Saturday, January 12th, will be the next blood drive from 7:30am to 1:00pm.  
● Next Admissions Degree will be Tuesday, January 15, 2019.  Next 2nd and 3rd Degree will be 

Sunday, January 20th, 2019. 
 
Condolence Director:  Buzz Peek 
 

● A sympathy card was sent to Denis Demeter for the death of his father. 
● A sympathy card was sent to Chris Schulenberg for the death of his mother. 
● A get well card was sent to Vince Throckmorton for his recovery from his injuries. 
● A card was sent to Father Vowels letting him know that prayers from the Council have been 

said for him. 
  
Church Director:  Steve Dickhut 
 

● Father Schroeder would like us to take on another lighting project in the rooms above the 
parish offices. Work is on hold waiting for a shipment of the correct lamps. 

● Painting project is also on hold due to the winter weather. Will resume in spring. 
● The date for the Dinner Social will be held on Saturday, February 9, 2019 from 6-8pm in 

the lower church hall.  
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District Deputy: Jerry Lamoureux 
 

• District meeting will be held on January 2, 2019 at Ascension parish. 
 

Chaplain’s Remarks:  Fr Hogan 
 

•  No Report 
 
Prayers of Intentions:   
 

• Those that were present gave their individual intentions for their love one’s illness or death. 
• A special prayer was said for these intentions. 

 
Unfinished Business:   
 

• None 
 

New Business: 
 

● None 
 
Field Agent Report: Patrick McNeil 
 

● No Report 
 
Good of the Order: 
 

• Happy Birthday to all brothers celebrating their birthday this month. 
 
50/50 Drawing: 
 

• Steve Dickhut won the drawing this month. 
 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:03pm.  Next meeting will be Thursday, January 10th, at 7:00pm. 
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2017 - 2019 Council Officers 
 

Chaplain Fr. David Hogan 314-576-5366  dhogan@incarnate-word.org  
Grand Knight Christopher Williams 314-576-0878  cwilliams_123@sbcglobal.net 
Deputy Grand Knight Jim Ressler 314-453-9437  james.ressler@sbcglobal.net 
Chancellor Bud Avery  314-358-1666   lavery.bud@gmail.com 
Recorder Kevin Stanley 314-434-9828  stanley_k@ociweb.com 
Treasurer Jeff West  636-728-1251  jeff.west@McKesson.com 
Advocate Vince Throckmorton 314-205-2882  vincethrockmorton@hotmail.com 
Warden Denis Demeter 314-249-8295  denis.demeter@yahoo.com 
Inside Guard Ronald Weiss 314-537-6352  rons39ford@yahoo.com  
Outside Guard Ed Ferder  314-786-5473  edferder@att.com 
Trustee 1yr David Goetz 314-740-5491  dkgtz67@gmail.com 
Trustee 2yr Donald Mueller 314-439-9755  donmo3@gmail.com 
Trustee 3yr William Davis 314-469-8962  stltrojan@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Gene Fallert 573-535-9507  gene@fallert.net 
Lecturer Nicholas Zak 314-205-1425  zaknd@sbcglobal.net 
 
  

Directors 
 

Church Director Steve Dickhut 314-409-6774  showmesteve@gmail.com 
Council Director Andy Dyszlewski 314-542-9693   dyszlewski@att.net  
Community Director John Owens 314-205-8513  gr0044@msn.com 
Youth Director Jason Thurman 314-305-4131  jsthrmn@sbcglobal.net 

 Family Director Eric Bergmann 636-532-7017  bergy2844@sbcglobal.net 
Membership Director Rob Schultz 314-205-8135  mschultz@reagan.com 

           Evangelization Director  Ted Juen                     314-205-1823   tedjuen@us.ibm.com 
 

 

District Deputy 
 

                       Jerry Lamoureux  636-536-0846  glamoureux@charter.net 
 
 

Insurance Resource 
 

Field Agent Patrick McNeil 314-640-7478        patrick.mcneil@kofc.org 
  
General Agent  Ryan Lister           636-856-1505    ryan.lister@kofc.org  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

State Website located at: 
http://www.mokofc.org 
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Knights of Columbus 
1255 Richland Meadows Drive 
St. Louis, MO 63021 
Address Correction Requested 
 
 
 
 

          

Calendar of Events 
Council Meeting                  Thursday, January 10th at 7:00PM
    
Prayer for Vocations                       Sunday, January 20th after 8:45AM Mass 
 
Deadline for the February ‘19 Newsletter                    January 24th, 2019 
 
Benediction                  8:45PM Every Wednesday 
 
Felice Cuores Dance            Saturday, January 12th, at 6:30pm 
 
Blood Drive                     Saturday, January 12th from 7:30am to 1:00pm 
 
Roses for Life Collection      After all Masses on Jan. 12th & 13th 

 

Free-Throw Contest         Wednesday, January 9th, 2019 5:30pm to 9:00pm 
 

Sweetheart Brunch  Sunday, February 17th at 10:30am after 8:45AM Mass 
 
Fourth Degree Exemplification           Saturday, March 2nd @ Airport Hilton 
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